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Minutes of a Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals of the Village of North Barrington Held WEDNESDAY, September 9, 2015 
AT 7:30 P.m. at the North Barrington Village Hall, 
111 Old Barrington Road, In Said Village
1.
Call to Order & Roll Call 

At 7:30 P.M.  Chairman Cifonelli called the Public Meeting to order and the Deputy Village Clerk called the roll: 

Present in Person:   
Chairman John Cifonelli, Vice Chair Joe DiPino, Mary Lou Ballerini Valerie Chaviano, Bryan McGonigal
            Absent:

W. Gene McAlister and Craig Shully 
Also Present:

Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk




Mike Jackson, Biltmore Country Club, 160 Biltmore Drive

2.
Approve Minutes from the June 9, 2015 Public Hearing 

The Minutes of the June 9, 2015 Public Hearing was made available to the Board. 
Chairman Cifonelli asked the Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA) if there were any revisions to the Minutes. 

ZBA Member Bryan McGonigal noted a scrivener’s error in the June 9, 2015 Minutes. It was noted that the Village Deputy Clerk would correct the error. 
Motion: Vice Chair DiPino moved that the Minutes of the June 9, 2015 Public Hearing be approved as amended; seconded by Valerie Chaviano.
Discussion: There was some discussion.
By Roll Call: 

Ayes: 
Chairman Cifonelli, Vice Chair DiPino, Mary Lou Ballerini, Valerie Chaviano, and Bryan McGonigal
Nays: 
None

Absent: 
W. Gene McAlister and Craig Shully
Abstain: 
None
Chairman Cifonelli declared the Minutes of the June 9, 2015 Public Hearing approved and put on file. 
3.
The following variations are being requested in the petition submitted by Biltmore Country Club, 160 Biltmore Drive, North Barrington, IL  60010:

ZONING VARIATIONS NEEDED:

ZR-10-11-2(B):
Except as otherwise permitted or required by this chapter or by this 




code, no fence shall be more than forty two inches (42”) in height at 




any point, including vertical posts, columns, or pillars.




The approximate 90 lineal feet of fencing around the septic system controls 



varies in height from approximately six feet (6’) to seven feet (7’).

ZR-10-11-2(F):        
Every fence shall be constructed with at least fifty percent (50%) open 



space between the elements of which the fence is constructed in 




order that one may see through the fence when viewed in a direction 




perpendicular to the fence.




The proposed fencing has no open space between the 1x6 cedar boards.
Chairman Cifonelli welcomed the audience to the public hearing and asked that any person wishing to speak during the public hearing, stand up in order to be sworn in. The witness was sworn in. 
Chairman Cifonelli invited the applicant to address the ZBA.
Mike Jackson, Board of Directors, Chairman of the Green Committee, Biltmore Country Club (BCC) addressed the Board on behalf of BCC. It was noted that Brian Thomson, Golf Course Superintendent, BCC, was unable to attend the meeting due to his work schedule. 

Mr. Jackson explained that he has served on the Green Committee with BCC for 10 years and noted that his house is located next to the club.
Mr. Jackson explained that BCC requested a variance for a fenced enclosure around the septic controls located on the club property located behind the cart barn. BCC is planning to plant shrubs around the fence to absorb noise and make the area visually appealing. 

Mr. Jackson noted that similar fencing is currently located at the club and that the proposed fence will provide uniformity. He referenced the existing fence located around the trash dumpster. 
Chairman Cifonelli explained that the ZBA previously approved the erection of a solid privacy-type fence in order to enclose and screen the existing trash dumpster at the Biltmore Country in July 2015. 

Chairman Cifonelli inquired about the aerators and noise level associated with the motors. Mr. Jackson stated that there are approximately one dozen aerator systems and; the noise level is low and some of the aerators are covered by manholes. 
Chairman Cifonelli inquired about the landscape design for the proposed fence. Mr. Jackson stated that the Board previously approved extensive natural landscape for the short game golf practice area and that landscaping was designed for the proposed fencing area. 

Mr. Jackson stated that it was his opinion that it would be difficult for anyone to see the proposed fence from outside the club’s property. 

Chairman Cifonelli inquired about the type of landscaping to be planted. Mr. Jackson explained that arborvitae currently exists near the proposed fence area and that new arborvitae (and other plants) will be planted in addition to the existing arborvitae.
Vice Chair DiPino inquired about the landscape plans for the southern portion of the proposed fence. Mr. Jackson stated that the plantings will be arborvitae and noted that vine plants may be planted, as well. It was noted that the privacy fence located around the trash dumpster includes vine plants. 
ZBA Member Mary Lou Ballerini noted that arborvitae and vine plants tends to grow rapidly. Ms. Ballerini asked for Mr. Jackson’s opinion regarding about the purpose of the fence.

Mr. Jackson explained that the new short game practice area made the septic controls more visible and added that the proposed fence would block site lines around the septic controls. 
It was noted that the Village Health Officer had no objections to the request. There were no objections from the neighbors. 
Motion: Bryan McGonigal moved to approve the erection of approximately 90 lineal ft. of solid privacy-type fencing varying in height from approximately 6 ft. to 7 ft. to screen the septic system controls at the Biltmore Country Club located at 160 Biltmore Drive by using the drawings as submitted by the Biltmore Country Club; seconded by Vice Chair DiPino.
Discussion: There was some discussion.

Vote on Motion
By Roll Call: 

Ayes: 
Chairman Cifonelli, Vice Chair DiPino, Mary Lou Ballerini, Valerie Chaviano, and Bryan McGonigal
Nays: 
None

Absent: 
W. Gene McAlister and Craig Shully
Abstain: 
None
Chairman Cifonelli declared the motion approved and that the recommendation for approval would 

be made to the Village Board. He stated that the next Village Board Meeting was scheduled for 

September 23, 2015 at 7:30 p.m. and encouraged BCC to attend.

5.
Public Comment

It was noted that no one wished to comment during this portion of meeting.  
6.
Adjournment 

There being no further business to come before the Board, Valerie Chaviano moved to adjourn the Public Hearing Meeting; seconded by Mary Lou Ballerini.
The voice vote was unanimous in favor.
At 7:42 p.m. Chairman Cifonelli declared the meeting adjourned. 

These Minutes were approved by the Zoning Board of Appeals at a Public Meeting held January 12, 2016.
Attest:________________________
Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk
